
Karen Lechtenberg, President, called to order the Booster Club meeting on 
May 8th, 2023 at 5:31pm.


In Attendance: 

Tiana Hodgins - Band  Megan Pederson - Girls Golf/Gymnastics 
Jessica Knigge - Boys Golf   Val Mickelson - Debate/Staff Apprec                  
Karen Lechtenberg - President Elect Martie DeKam - CrossCountry          
Jolene Gordon - Wrestling/Gymnastic     Kristine Nelsen - Choir/Girls Soccer                               
April Lovrien - Volleyball           Claire Evans - Softball                                                   
Sheri Valdez - Treasurer     Lori Blom - Marching Band                          
Nicole Groen - Volleyball             Nicole Hurt - Girls Soccer               
Melissa Nelson - Cheer, Dance               Alyssa Metzger - Sideline Cheer   
Susie Hernes - Asst. Treasurer                Ali Schellpfeffer - Cross Country                
Louis Winter - Bowling               Alison PayCrawford - Girls Tennis      
Amy Littel - Drama/Theater  Amber Freese - Girls Golf                           
    

Introductions 

Administration - Mr. Struwe, Assistant Principal Activities 

Introduced the new AD, David Maxwell. David Maxwell addressed Booster Club 
and is anxious to start on July 1st. He will no longer be the consultant for 
President’s Bowl upon taking on his role as LHS AD. Another consultant at 
Maxwell will take on this role. 


Secretary Monthly Report: 

Report reviewed and accepted as submitted. 

Treasurer’s Monthly Report: 

Balance of $270,786.32 as of April 30, 2023. General account of $8267.88. Red, 
White & Blue club will add to this fund in the fall. Activity budgets will be due in 
October 2023 to receive President’s Bowl allocations. 


Old Business:  

*T-shirts for all - new chairs of this are Kristine Nelsen and April Lovrien. The job 
description that was created was forwarded to them as a starting point. 




New Business: 

*Discussed Booster Club schedule for summer and 2023/2024 school year. It 
was decided that Club will meet in June but not July. Schedule for next year is 
as follows: 8/14, 9/11, 10/16, 11/13, 12/11, 1/8, 2/12, 3/11, 4/8, 5/13


*Discussed need for activity representatives to attend booster meetings even 
when sport is not in season. Google Doc will be sent out for reps to update. 


*Idea to make LHS welcoming discussed. One suggestion was for Stuco to send 
links on posts. Amy Lettel will talk to Stuco about this. 


*Talked about ideas for winter sport halftimes - Mr. Struwe asked that everyone 
communicate with David Maxwell to keep him in the loop. 


*Centralizing booster information on Google Drive - Megan Pederson and Amy 
Littel volunteered to work on this.


LHS Happenings: 

*Drama - Night at the Improve - May 18 - Little Theater, May 16th awards 


*Choir - Ensemble May 11 at Gloria Dei, May 15 last concert of year


*Boys Golf - Out and getting on the course 


*Band - Sectionals start weekly in June


*Competitive Cheer/Sideline and Dance - tryouts this week


Softball - 11-1 and 2 weeks left


Track - 2 meets coming up at LHS


*Debate - 3 seniors qualified for Nationals in Phoenix


*Staff Appreciation - great response and several days planned for treats/meals


Adjourn: 

Meeting adjourned at 6:18pm

Respectfully submitted by Melissa Nelson, Secretary 
 


